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General Assembly Meeting Minutes  
Teleconferencing  

Friday, February 15, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
A meeting of the MCDA General Membership was held via teleconferencing on Friday, February 15, 
2013.  Attending were: Rodney Lynch, Planning Consultant; Tom Martin, HCPC; Tony Levesque, Town 
of Fort Fairfield; Tim Curtis, Town of Madison; Dan LaPointe, Town of Van Buren, Darryl Sterling, 
Central Maine Growth Council, Deborah Johnson, Department of Economic and Community 
Development; Joella R. Theriault, Northern Maine Development Commission and Beverly Gerardi, 
Senior Program Director, Midcoast Economic Development District.  Gail Chase of Kennebec Valley 
Council of Governments joined the meeting at 10:21 a.m. 
 
1. Call to Order:    Rodney Lynch, MCDA President, called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m. 

 
2. Review November 15, 2012 Meeting Minutes:  Moved by Tony Levesque and seconded by Tom 

Martin to approve the November 15, 2012 meeting minutes as presented.  Approved. 
 
3. Treasurer’s Report:  Rodney Lynch presented the Financial Report for the period ending December 

31, 2012.  See attached Financial Report.  Moved by Darryl Sterling and seconded by Joella 
Theriault to approve the financial report as presented.  Approved. 

 
4.  Report of Committees: 

o Professional Development –Darryl Sterling will be attending the MMA Affiliate meeting on March 
22, 2013. He is working on organizing a May 30, 2013 training session at the Sea Dog 
Restaurant in Bangor.  Proposed training/professional development sessions discussed include- 
 “How To” workshops 
 Proposed Changes to the 2014 CDBG Program Statement 
 Evaluation of Proposed Changes to the 2013 CDBG Program Statement 
 Transportation Alternatives – MAP 21 legislation 
 Panel on MDOT, DEP, EDA, RD projects and funding 
 Maine Real Estate Development Association (MREDA) to speak on economic and 

demographic forecasting throughout the State of Maine 
 Alternative Financing Sources 

 
Darryl Sterling proposed two sessions:  1) Maine Real Estate Development Association 
(MREDA) and 2) alternative financing to begin at 8:00 a.m. and conclude at 3:30 p.m. on May 
30, 2013.  Tony Levesque proposed a “How To” workshop on housing inspections by Mike Baran 
of Maine State Housing Authority.  This could be a day-long session in itself and could be held at 
a separate training session.  Moved by Tony Levesque and seconded by Tom Martin to accept 
Darryl Sterling’s proposal as outlined and charge non-MCDA members a fee of $25 for the 
training sessions with MCDA members to attend free of charge.  Approved.  Rodney Lynch 
outlined the menu for the day with a basic breakfast for $5.97 and dinner of either deli cuts or 
Italian pasta for $13.95; unanimous decision to go with Italian pasta. Pre-registration will be 
required to assure that the $1,100 program cost is covered. In conjunction with the training 
session a MCDA business meeting will be held as well. 
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o Membership – Steve Dyer (Chair) was not in attendance.  Current 2013 attendance list is 

attached.  
 

o Communication and Newsletter – Joella Theriault (Chair) apologized for not having the October-
December issue of the Newsletter ready; however it is 95% complete and will be completed as 
soon as possible.  Darryl Sterling will provide information on the professional development 
training session slated for May 30 in Bangor as well as other articles for inclusion in the next 
newsletter.  Deborah Johnson suggested an article on Efficiency Maine and PACE. 
 

o Advocacy – Dan LaPointe (Chair) reported meeting with the congressional representatives of 
Sen. Collins’ and Rep. Michaud’s offices and communicated to them MCDA’s position on CDBG.  
Deborah Johnson will be meeting with Sen. King’s office in the near future and will be discussing 
the CDBG program with his representatives.  Dan LaPointe recommended that MCDA revisit 
issues with the CDBG program after the March 1 deadline of the ‘fiscal cliff’.  Deborah Johnson 
suggested we contact our legislative delegation representatives and provide them with success 
stories of the CDBG program.  The Maine delegation is pro-CDBG, but if they have specific 
success stories to communicate to fellow members, it may be helpful when voting on the CDBG 
budget. 
 
Tom Martin questioned the infrastructure funding proposed in the President’s Budget.,  Deborah 
Johnson reported that in past years, additional funding such as the Neighborhood Stabilization 
Project and the Jobs Act were administered through the CDBG Program, which brought in 
additional funds.  This would give the CDBG program a tremendous amount of funding; however, 
these funds could be administered through the DEP, USDA Rural Development or the Drinking 
Water Program.   

   
5. CDBG Updates from DECD-OCD staff:  Deborah Johnson reported that the submission of Letters 

of Intent (LOI) via e-mail worked very well.  As of this date, there has been in excess of $6.7 million 
for the public infrastructure program, 4 LOIs submitted for the Micro-Enterprise Program, 1 LOI for 
workforce development, 4 LOIs for Downtown Revitalization, and 6 LOIs for Economic Development 
for an overall total request of $9,643,994.  Other than the Housing Assistance Program with an LOI 
deadline of March 15, the economic development and workforce development programs are open 
throughout the program year. 

 
6. Sketch out the MCDA programs for the Year

 
 – Tentative schedule of MCDA meetings: 

April 12, 2013 General Membership Teleconference 
May 30, 2013 Professional Development Training Session 

Sea Dog Restaurant in Bangor and  
Membership meeting. 

October 4 and 5, 2013 MCDA Annual Meeting 
MMA Convention, Augusta 

 
Joella Theriault suggested another meeting between May and October to follow-up on the May 30th  

 
7. Other Business
 

: None 

8. 
 

Next Meeting Date: Friday, April 12, 2013.   

9. The meeting adjourned at 10:46 a.m. 
 
Submitted by, 
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Joella R. Theriault 
MCDA Secretary 

 
 
 



 

MCDA General Membership Meeting 
Meeting Minutes of Friday, February 15, 2013 

4 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

MCDA General Membership Meeting 
Meeting Minutes of Friday, February 15, 2013 

5 

 
 
 
 
 



 

MCDA General Membership Meeting 
Meeting Minutes of Friday, February 15, 2013 

6 

 


	Friday, February 15, 2013 at 10:00 a.m.

